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Members of the committee, my name is Sean Calhoon, and I’m here to testify in 

support of SB1590. 

 

Thank you for serving the constituents of Oregon and giving us the opportunity to 

share our views regarding boating regulation on the upper Willamette corridor 

(Newberg Pool). 

We are advocates of supporting and enforcing the Towed Watersport Initiative 

introduced in 2019.  It seems like a fair way for everyone to share public access to 

the river.  Unlike Oswego Lake, the river is a public waterway. 

 

We purchased land on the Willamette River in 2016.  While building our home, we 

purchased kayaks and love strolling along the shoreline looking at wildlife along the 

way.  Once our home was built, we purchased a boat and envisioned spending days 

on the river with family and friends. We were willing to pay top dollar for land and 

willing to pay very high property taxes every November to realize this kind of lifestyle.  

Supporting SB1590, allows us to enjoy the river in a responsible, balanced way. 

 

The river is an incredible natural gift that should be available to everyone, for every 

purpose.  The Towed Water Sports Initiative was developed to educate boaters and 

designate safe spaces on the river for all activities. 

 

Please resist a knee jerk reaction to disenfranchise a whole group of users.  Take the 

time and effort to be inclusive of all boaters for all uses.  Thank you for the 

opportunity to share.   

 

Sincerely, 

Sean and Nancy Calhoon 

503-803-4716 


